
Southern Highlands Hockey Centre Committee 

C/- P.O. Box 72 Moss Vale NSW 2577 

 

2023 Annual General Meeting 

Wednesday 8th November 2023  

Time & Venue- 5.00pm Moss Vale Hotel 

 

Committee Members In Attendance- David Mackay, Steve Bedson, Sandra Sharpe, Glen Isedale,           

Glenn Fleming (Association President) 

Absent- representative of Council 

 

Meeting Chaired and Minutes prepared by David Mackay 

 

Financial Report- Sandra presented the financial report. A copy is included with the minutes. The 

report was accepted by the Committee. 

Moved- Steve Bedson    Seconded David Mackay   All in favour 

 

Appointment of Official Positions- The Committee appointed the following members to positions- 

• Chairperson- Glen Isedale 

• Deputy Chairperson- Steve Bedson 

• Treasurer- Sandra Sharpe 

• Secretary- David Mackay 

 

Appointment of Accountant- Sandra recommended that Kelly & Partners be appointed accountants 

for the Committee for the following year. 

Moved   Sandra Sharpe     Seconded   Glen Isedale   All in favour 

 

Bank Account Signatories- Sandra recommended that the current signatories on the Committee 

bank account continue i.e. Sandra Sharpe and David Mackay to sign. Operation of account is both 

signatories must sign. 

Moved   Glenn Fleming   Seconded   Steve Bedson   All in favour 

Meeting closed at 5.20pm. 

 



Meeting was re-opened for General Business and Chaired by Glen Isedale 

 

1. David gave an update on finalisation of the Office of Sport grant provided for the Field 1 mat 

replacement. While this project was completed in February 2022, we have been negotiating 

since then with Office of Sport who have requested a claw back of around $50,000 of the 

grant funding as we didn’t expend funds recorded in the application for replacement of the 

shock pad underlay which was estimated to be up to $179,000. They have argued that the 

percentage of our equity should be adjusted to represent the same ratio against the lesser 

amount spent, as to what was to be the project cost originally in our grant application. 

 

Office of Sport indicated that we could off-set the clawback by completing other capital 

works projects and a number of options were discussed. These included a concrete path 

from Field 2 to the toilet block, a concrete pad for the skip bins with a colourbond fence 

surround, concrete pad at the rear of the canteen to relocate the Club storage boxes and 

concreting the apron out the front of the canteen building. 

 

Glenn Fleming is going to provide a quote on these items. 

 

David is resubmitting to Office of Sport for a further review of this decision and to have 

them specify how much we need to spend this week and will advise following receipt of 

their response. One of the arguments for revision of the amount is the original application 

had around $60,000 of contingency allowance and other provisions which were not needed 

and should be removed from the project cost. 

 

2. The mesh fencing behind each goal on Field 2 has started to come apart from impact of 

balls. It was decided that we would fit conveyor belt along the fence behind the goals to 

protect these areas from further damage as we have on Field 1. Sandra will arrange supply 

and David will organise Jim Flinn to repair the fence and install the belt. 

 

3. Discussion was held on the funds we currently hold in account. It has been the intention of 

the Committee that a reduction of $200,000 would be paid to Council to reduce our loan 

provided for the construction of Field 2 and this would be completed once we ascertain how 

much we need to spend to finalise the acquittal of the Office of Sport grant. It was agreed by 

the Committee that this reduction to the loan would be paid. 

 

The original loan amount from Council in 2019 was $445,466 and with repayments already 

paid and the proposed reduction of $200,000 the loan would be reduced to $111,826.20 

and should be repaid in 2 years. 

 

4. Steve suggested we put together a 10-year plan so both the Committee and the Association 

members are clear on the priorities for development of the Hockey Centre over the long 

term. Accumulation of funds needs to occur once the loan is repaid to meet the cost of 

replacing the field mats in 10-15 years assuming we are not successful in grant funding at 

that time. 

 

The current priority is building the new amenities/meeting room building which has been 

approved by Council and is shovel ready. The cost is in the vicinity of $500-600,000 and 



plans are included with these minutes. Glenn suggested that we engage a grant writer and 

there is a local fellow who has sourced funding for several local sporting groups for projects. 

We will determine costs for this service and refer to the Committee for consideration. 

 

Glenn indicated another project that could be looked at is renewing the perimeter fencing at 

the Hockey Centre to a security type panel to prevent the continual break-ins and cutting of 

the mesh. 

 

The Committee agreed to list their suggestions for capital works at the centre and we will 

put together a 10 year plan over the next few months. 

 

5. The 20-year lease on the Hockey Centre expires in March 2024. David has already engaged 

with Council to renew the lease and this process is underway. As the centre is on Crown 

Land it is imperative that the new arrangements are in place before expiry of the current 

lease. Consultation with the local Land Council will be required which is a lengthy process. 

Glenn volunteered to speak to a contact in Council to follow this up also and David will 

continue to pursue through his channels. 

 

6. There was a brief discussion on a succession plan for the members of the Committee. The 

Turf Committee is appointed by Council with the current Committee responsible for 

selecting their replacements should vacancies occur. It was agreed that we need to start to 

look at a plan to induct new members to eventually take over the running of the Hockey 

Centre and this will be considered further once the new lease has been settled next year. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 5.50pm 
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